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Newsletter   

Edition 16—12th September 2024 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

We hope that our dads, step dads, grandads and carers 

had a lovely Father’s Day on Sunday. On Friday 30th 

August we had our annual Father’s Day breakfast, serving 

bacon and egg rolls and toast to over 400 people. It was 

terrific to see the smiling faces of children having 

breakfast with their dads or another special person in their 

lives.   

Thank you to Jantina Forecast and Isabelle Petrie for 

organising this event and to the parents, teachers and 

students who helped to set up, cook and serve on the 

day! 

Pupil free  days 
    
Term 4     MONDAY 4th November  
  Common Practice Day (Monday before Melbourne Cup Day) 

Term 4    FRIDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  ( last day for students on Thursday 19th  December) 

Please mark these into your diaries as students do not  
attend on these days 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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After our Father’s Day breakfast many of our prep dads/carers visited the prep classrooms 

to build something special together. It was amazing to see what our dad’s could build with 

cardboard! 
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 Prep interviews 

Last week we had our prep 2025 parent /teacher  
interviews.  This was the first stage to our transition 
program with the next stages and dates set out below. We 
will have approximately 66 preps for 2025— fantastic 
news! 
 
Friday 8th November 
Small group sessions – 9.30am – 10.30am 

Bring your favourite teddy friend 
 

Wednesday 13th Nov 9.30am – 10.30am 

Colour Day – wear your favourite colour 
 

Thursday 28th Nov 9.30am – 10.30am 

Children will be in their actual grades/teacher 
for this session 

Super Hero’s Day – dress up as your favourite 
super hero or book character (Grade lists will be 
on display outside of classrooms).  
 

State Orientation Day - Tuesday 10th Dec 9:15– 10.45 
Children will once again be in their grades with their actual 
teacher during this session.  
 
START OF SCHOOL 2025 
 
• Monday 27th January - Australia Day - Day in Lieu 
• Tuesday 28th January - Pupil Free Curriculum Day  
• Wednesday 29th January - Students in grade 1-6 

return  
• FIRST DAY FOR PREPS THURSDAY 30TH 

JANUARY 
• PREPS DO NOT ATTEND ON WEDNESDAYS UNTIL 

AFTER THE LABOUR DAY WEEKEND   
           (PUBLIC HOLIDAY MONDAY 11TH MARCH 2024) 
 

Tyabb ps orchard 

Thank you to Bunnings for their donation of fruit tress for 
our orchard and to Belinda Thickens for working with 
Debbie from Bunnings to plant them! 

 

Whooping cough outbreak 

 

As you may be aware, our school is managing a number of 
whooping cough cases. Whooping cough is a serious and 
very contagious respiratory infection. It should be 
diagnosed by a doctor and treated immediately to lessen 
the risk of a serious illness and stop the spread to others. 
 
The health and safety of our whole school community is 
paramount. Because of this, I need to convey some 
important recommendations that aim to protect all of us at 
Tyabb Primary School and ensure that students can return 
to school as soon as they are well. Please monitor your 
child for symptoms of whooping cough. 
 
Symptoms of whooping cough include a blocked or runny 
nose, tiredness, mild fever and severe bouts of coughing, 
which are often followed by a 'whooping' sound on 
breathing. If your child becomes unwell, please see a 
doctor for diagnosis and treatment as soon as possible. 
 
Students diagnosed with whooping cough should stay 
home. To reduce the spread of infection and to protect 
others within the school community, students diagnosed 
with whooping cough are recommended not to attend 
school for 21 days after their cough was first present, or 
until they have taken a full course of antibiotics prescribed 
by a doctor (usually a 5-day course). 
 
If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, please 
contact the school to let us know. I hope we can work 
together to protect the whole school community by 
following the recommended advice. 
 
Unwell students 
As is our usual procedure, we will contact parents/carers to 
collect their child if they become unwell at school. 
 

If your child develops a cough or you are concerned about 
their health, please see a doctor. Please keep your child at 
home while they are unwell.  We encourage all students to 
practice good hand hygiene, cover their cough and dispose 
of tissues in a bin.  
 

Vaccination is the most important preventive measure 
against whooping cough as it reduces the risk of infection 
and severe illness. It is recommended to stay up to date 
with immunisations, including booster doses. If you are 
unsure about your child’s vaccination status for whooping 
cough, please discuss with an immunisation provider, such 
as your doctor.  
 
I really appreciate your support and thank you for working 
with us to ensure a speedy return to school for students. 
 
For more information about whooping cough, see: 
Whooping cough - Better Health Channel.  

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/whooping-cough#symptoms-of-whooping-cough
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/whooping-cough
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Curriculum Corner 

 

 

Wow, what a term we have had in Music!  

Concert preparation has been our focus and students have done so well to learn the 

dance moves in STOMP lessons, to work together in their line positions and to also  

remember line changes that happen during the performance.  

The excitement leading up to our BIG night has been contagious and I know for many of 

our students this will be their first time performing in a concert of this nature. 

Congratulations everyone, you are all STARS in my eyes. 

Mrs Barcenas 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 3 & 4 

Term 3  

Thursday 12th September School Concert Night 

Thursday 12th September R U OK Day 

Friday 13th September Pyjama Day—Make a Wish Foundation Fundraiser 

Monday 16th September School Assembly 

Thursday 19th September Grade 5 Movie Excursion 

Friday 20 September Footy Day & HPV Sausage Sizzle 

Friday 20 September Last Day of Term 3—Dismissal Time 2.30pm 

Term 4  

Monday 7th October Start of Term 4 

Wednesday 9th October Division Athletics—Selected Students 

Monday 14th—16th October  Grade 3 Golden Valleys Camp 

Monday 14th October School Assembly 
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2024 Year Book 

Front Cover 

Competition! 

We are currently putting together our 2024 Tyabb Primary School yearbook. We are once again running a      

competition for this years front cover.  

Your Entry Needs 

To be on an A4 page (portrait orientation only) 
The title ‘Tyabb Primary School 2024’  
Colourful illustrations filling the entire page  
Please make sure that there are no spelling mistakes  
Name and grade in grey lead pencil on the back 

 

You might like to include 

our school houses (Benton, Baxter, Coolart and Jones) 
our school motto ‘From Little Things, Big Things Grow’ 
our values (respect, safety, responsibility, integrity, optimism) 

 

There will be two winners as we need a front and a back cover illustration. If you would like to enter, please put 

your entry into the box in the office by Monday 16th of September. 

We can’t wait to see some amazing designs! ☺  

Here are a few of our previous designs  
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Father’s Day 
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Father’s Day 
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Classroom Capers 

5A have been learning all about animal adaptations 
in our Inquiry Unit. We started our unit with a visit 
from Vince from Aussie Wildlife Displays, where we 
got up close to a range of Aussie animals from   
python snakes, blue tongue and shingleback lizards, 
a squirrel glider, a baby crocodile and a wombat. It 
was a wonderful experience and a fantastic way to 
learn all about their adaptations and how these 
amazing animals survive. 

As part of this unit, students have been studying ecosystems, exploring the         
differences between nocturnal, diurnal, and crepuscular animals, and understanding how 
introduced species can affect ecosystems. The students of 5A are now working on 
individual projects, where they have selected an animal to research. They are        
investigating its diet, habitat, and both behavioural and physical adaptations, with the goal 
of teaching their peers about their findings. We’ve already learned a great deal from 
each other and are excited to share these presentations with our classmates next 
week! 

Inquiry Projects! 
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PA Mila 

PB Chloe 

1A Billie 

1B Emily 

1C Lily 

2A Ashley 

2B Savannah 

2C Rupert 

3A Timothy 

3B Eli 

3C Ryder 

4A Leni 

4B Mitchell 

5A Steph 

5B Deegs 

5C Liv 

6A Bailey 

6B Ed 
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We Need You! 

 
 

Tyabb Primary School’s HPV team are looking for new sponsors for the 2024 

season. If  you or somebody you know runs a business, please let them know 

that their support can mean that the HPV program continues to operate and 

thrive at Tyabb PS. 

 

Past sponsors have assisted us financially to purchase new equipment, make 

modifications to our vehicles and help send our riders to Energy Breakthrough 

in Maryborough each November. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

For further information, please contact Amy Monea: 

amy.monea@education.vic.gov.au 
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September 

PREP 
Lottie 

Brooklyn 
GRADE ONE 

Hank 
William 
Harlow 
Jonty 
Bohdi 

 GRADE TWO 
Skylah 
Levi 

Sienna 
GRADE THREE 
Chantel Grace 

Aaliyah 
Frankie 

Cameron 
Elijah 
Julian 
Ellie 
Eli 

Chloe 
Mia 

 GRADE FOUR 
Alissa 
Olivia 
Victor 
Asher 
Mia 

Abbey 
 GRADE FIVE 

Lacey 
Ruby 

Jordan 
Nate 

Lachie 
Halo 

Jayden 
 GRADE SIX 

Paige 
George 
Braxton 

Ella 
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Community News 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 

Saturday September 14th 

9am to 1pm 

Handmade products: candles, cards, jewellery, clothing, mosaics, pens, skincare, bags, 
footy quilts. Recycled goods. Plants.  

 

Coffee Van and Devonshire Teas. 

Hot Jam Donuts 

Bring the kids down to have fun on our Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt! 

 

Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and community programs. 

Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, Crib Point, Mornington Peninsula 

Thank you, On behalf of the Crib Point Community House Market Committee 
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Community News 

PLAY CRICKET HASTINGS CRICKET CLUB-JUNIORS 

Ages start from Woollies Blast(free) :5yo- 8yo,  

Under 10, s, Under 12, s, under 14. 

 Boys and Girls welcome. Equipment, shirt +cap 

provided. Ball money applies 

Contact: Co-ordinator-0419-344621 
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